
OFFICE OF BUSINESS AND EXTERNAL SERVICES 

GROUND TRANSPORTATION BUREAU 

CITY OF NEW ORLEANS 
LATOYA CANTRELL                                                                                                             TAMMIE T. JACKSON 

         MAYOR                                                                                                                                    DIRECTOR  

3901 DESIRE PKWY   |   SUITE 103   |   NEW ORLEANS, LOUISIANA  70126 

TELEPHONE: 504.658.7170   |   EMAIL: GTB@NOLA.GOV 

 
Page 1 of 1 

 

DATE:    February 4, 2021 

 

FROM:  Paul Marina, Interim Deputy Director Ground Transportation Bureau 

 

TO:  All Certificate of Public Necessity and Convenience (CPNC) Holders 

 

CC:  Tammie Jackson, Director of Safety and Permits 

    

RE:   Renewing/Transferring a CPNC with outstanding parking or traffic camera fines 

 

 

Effective immediately, a CPNC cannot be renewed if the current vehicle associated with the CPNC has any 

outstanding parking or traffic camera fines unless; 

a) The fines have been paid in full; 

b) A payment plan has been set up with the Department of Public Works Parking Division to pay off the 

fines. 

c) The fines are in dispute. 

 

If the payment plan falls into default, the CPNC cannot be renewed until the fines are paid in full. 

 

Furthermore, a CPNC shall not be transferred if the current holder has any outstanding parking or traffic 

camera fines associated with the CPNC. All aforementioned fines must be paid prior to the transfer of the 

CPNC. 

 

Any questions regarding CPNC renewals or transfers should be directed to the Ground Transportation Bureau 

at (504) 658-7170. Any questions regarding parking or traffic camera fines should be directed to the 

Department of Public Works at (504) 658-8250. 

 

Thank you, 

 
Paul Marina 

Interim Deputy Director Ground Transportation Bureau 


